
 

Mobile Library Visits 
on Badger Hill 
on Tuesdays 8th & 22nd March 
at Yarburgh Way near shops  11.10am-
11.40am 
in Heslington 
on Tuesdays 1st, 15th & 29th March 
at Heslington Court 12.00noon-12.20pm 
at Memorial Cottages 12.25pm-12.35pm 
at Peel Close 12.40pm-1.00pm 
 
Fishergate, Fulford & Heslington 
(York). Local History Society 
Our next meeting will be on Saturday 
19th March from 10am to 1pm in St 
Oswald's Church Hall, Main Street, 
Fulford.  It is our AGM with a talk by Ian 
Drake about the Evelyn Collection and a 
shared lunch.  Phone Louise 01904 
635939 for further information. 
 
Heslington Brownies and Rainbows 
would like some new recruits aged 
between 5 and 9 years.  Do you like to 
have fun, play games, crafts, earn 
badges, bake, wear a nice uniform?  
Contact Janet  07903 859814 for more 
information.  Janet Owston 
 
School Crossing Patrol 
needed for the crossing on Field Lane to 
Lord Deramore's Primary School, 
Heslington.  Become our local hero!  
Living wage paid.  Job sharing between 
two people possible.  Majimcha (870814 
or mnjdelange@gmail.com) 

Heslington Cubs 
Cub Scouting will be celebrating its 
centenary in 2016 and amongst the 
activities being planned will be a Thank 
You event in the centre of York on the 
18th June.  If you have been involved as 
a Leader, Assistant Leader or Pack 
helper at Heslington Cubs we would 
love you to join us and share your 
memories over a mug of tea and a 
sausage roll.  For further details please 
contact Graeme Taylor at 
graeme@heslingtonscoutgroup.org.uk 
or on 01904 488430. 
 
Little Badgers Pre-School 
based at Badger Hill Primary School, 
have spaces for funded and non-funded 
2-4 year olds.  We have a warm friendly 
atmosphere that promotes learning 
through play.  For more information 
please contact Emma on 07963134008 
 
Illegal Parking 
To report illegal parking telephone  
0800-1381119.  You will be asked for 
the  registration number, make, colour 
and location of the vehicle. 
 
Outlook Contributions 
Please send signed contributions with 
contact details to the editor Elisa Main 
by email to elisamain@yahoo.co.uk or in 
writing to 66 Yarburgh Way, Badger Hill, 
York YO10 5HG.  The deadline for the 
April edition is Saturday 12th March. 
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NEWSLETTER 
Dear friends, 
 
It’s been a tough year for many in the life of the university.  We’ve had a 
disproportionate number of student deaths, and that has taken its toll on many 
people inside and outside of the university, near and far.  People are often 
surprised that student deaths occur, but the truth is that across a population of 
15,000 mostly young people, the weight of statistical evidence means it will 
happen, and does.   
 
I have conducted two funerals for students this academic year.  Both were the 
result of suicide.  There are few more tragic moments to share in, and they 
affect me alongside everyone else who shares them.  I remain in touch with 
the families of a number of young people who have taken their own lives in 
recent years, and they limp on with their memories and lingering questions. 
 
We’re in the season of Lent.  I have listened to people talk about things, treats 
or activities they will “give up” for this forty day period. The wisdom of a 
Lenten discipline is to disrupt the usual pattern of our lives, and then see what 
emerges.  Especially, to remove some of our best tricks and tools that distract 
or hide us from life as it is, and then face ourselves afresh. 
 
I have been learning the need over some time to give up trying to be stronger 
than I am, and both ask for and receive help more than I have been willing to 
do or honest enough to admit needing, especially in the form of good and 
intentional conversation about my life, how I feel, and where I’m struggling.  
Perhaps you also could give up the need to appear stronger than you are, 
and find a gentle and wise listener, amongst other things. 
   
Death and resurrection are always around us, in little and large ways.  That is 
our particular season in the church at this time, and with it, particular 
invitations, gifts and graces. 
 
Rory 

A personal and Dignified 

Family Business 

J.G. FIELDER AND SON 
FUNERAL DIRECTORS 

 

PRIVATE CHAPEL OF REST 
Help or advice available 24 hours a day 

 

YORK 654460 

www.jgfielderandson.co.uk 



Heslington Church is a partnership 
between the Church of England and the 
Methodist Church together with the 
Roman Catholic Chaplaincy to the 
University of York.  Our congregation is 
an eclectic mix of ages, backgrounds 
and nationalities.  See our website 
www.sites.google.com/site/heslingto
nchurch/home 
for more information.  All are welcome 
 

Church Office                   01904 412300  
(Tuesdays & Thursdays 10am–12 noon) 

email: heslington.church@hotmail.co.uk 
Johannes Nobel   01904 870814 
Anglican Vicar 
Rory Dalgliesh                  01904 414398 
Methodist Minister & University Chaplain 
Requests for Prayer – please contact 
Rosemary De Little   01904 658080 
 

The Carmelite Friar Community 
at More House serve the University and 
local Hospital as Catholic Chaplains.  
During term-time Weekday Mass is 
celebrated regularly in More House 
Chapel and on Sunday (for members of 
the University community) on campus.  
Fr Ged Walsh gw621@york.ac.uk 
 

York Elim 
York Elim meets every Sunday, 
10.30am, at Archbishop Holgate's 
school for lively worship, an engaging 
talk, coffee and a chat!  There is Sunday 
School for the kids and a youth meeting 
at the same time as the talk for adults. 
 

Heslington Village Venues for Hire 
Church and Meeting  Rooms 
 Tel: Church Office           01904 412300 
Holmefield Centre 
 Tel: Mike Emmans-Dean 01904 415261 
The Outgang Pavilion 
 Tel: Darren Hanley          07736 235712 
Heslington Village Meeting Room 
 Tel: The Deramore Arms 01904 413433 

Services at Heslington Church 
All Are Welcome 

 
Wednesday 2nd March 
  9.30am Mothers’ Union Corporate 
Communion 
 
Mothering Sunday 6th March 
10.00am Morning Worship and 
Children’s Club 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Sunday 13th March 
10.00am Holy Communion and 
Children's Club 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Palm Sunday 20th March 
10.00am All Age Worship 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 
 
Monday 21st March 
  7.00pm Meditation for Holy Week 
 
Tuesday 22nd March 
  7.00pm Meditation for Holy Week 
 
Wednesday 23rd March 
  7.00pm Meditation for Holy Week  
 
The preacher for Maundy Thursday, 
Good Friday and Easter Sunday is The 
Revd Greg Hoyland, Senior Lecturer in 
Theology at St John's University. 
 
Maundy Thursday 24th March 
  7.00pm Holy Communion 
 
Good Friday 25th March 
  10am Good Friday Service 
 
Easter Sunday 27th March 
  6.30am Sunrise Service 
10.00am Holy Communion and 
Children's Club 
  2.00pm Korean Language Service 

Every Thursday 
9.15am Holy Communion (said) 
 
From the Parish Registers 
 
Thanksgiving for the gift of a child 
We celebrated the birth of  
Emilia Rose Charlton-Matthews on 
21st February 
 
World Community for Christian 
Meditation Group. 
We meet weekly on Fridays in the 
Church library.  We begin at 10:30am 
with refreshments, then a short teaching 
on meditation, as taught by John Main, 
followed by a period of meditation.  We 
also meet on the  second Sunday in the 
month, at 7:00pm.  For further 
information contact Anne French at 
Annejfrench@hotmail.co.uk or 426961. 
 
Verse for Fun 
Come and enjoy original verse with 
Susan F. R. Roome, Sue Whittaker and 
Kerry Parker on Saturday, 9th April 
2016 at 2.30pm in Heslington Church 
Meeting Room. Entrance £5, for church 
funds, including Tea and Cakes. 
 
Potato in a bucket and Sunflower 
Growing Competition to support 
Heslington Playground.  Who can grow 
the HEAVIEST WEIGHT OF 
POTATOES in a bucket or the 
TALLEST SUNFLOWER?  Seed 
potatoes, sunflower seeds, buckets  and 
instructions available at 42 Main Street 
[opposite Barclays] on Saturday 19th 
March between 10.00am and 12.30pm. 
Entry fee - £5.  Prize giving late July. 
Sunflowers in September.  Cash prizes. 
Please join in with this local fun event. 
Bill McClean (410433) 
 

Yorkshire Countrywomen's 
Association 
Our next meeting is at 7.30pm on 
Wednesday 9th March.  This will be our 
Annual General Meeting so there will be 
no speaker or competition.  The evening 
concludes with cake, toast and games!   
Maureen White 
 
Age UK 
Do you have a hobby or an experience, 
a singing group or a slide show you 
could come and share with my group at 
Alex Lyon’s House in Tang Hall on a 
Wednesday or Thursday  for some time 
between 10am and 2pm?  I would be 
most grateful.  Contact Claire Hayden 
422739 
 
Mothers' Union 
Corporate Communion is on 
Wednesday 2nd March at 9.30am.  On 
Thursday 17th we meet at 12noon for 
12.30pm to celebrate St. Patrick's Day 
with an Irish meal, Irish music and also 
to learn of St. Patrick and the work of 
the Corrymeala Centre.  Sue Garnett  
 
Calling All Wombles 
On Saturday 5th March from 10am to 
1pm all Badger Hill residents are warmly 
invited to come Litter Picking round the 
Estate and Field Lane.  Meet at 10am 
on the field by the play area.  Bring 
useful equipment if you have it!  Ring 
Alan on 410161 for more info. 
 
Badger Hill and Heslington Ladies 
Lifeboat Guild 
The coffee morning for March is on 
Wednesday 16th from 10.30am to 
12noon at 43 The Village, Osbaldwick. 
The Annual General Meeting will follow 
at 2pm at the same address.  Everyone 
is welcome to both meetings.  Anne 
Wilson 


